From: "adeharts@.com" <adeharts@.com>
Subject: ATHA State Chapter Leaders: Call Recap & Updates

Date: August 28, 2016 at 1:45:40 AM EDT
To: State Chapter Leaders of the American Tiny House Association <state-chapter-leaders-of-the-american-tiny-house-association@googlegroups.com>
BIG thanks to all Leaders who participated in our productive call last week! Also thanks for the update, James!   

Here’s a quick recap and few updates:
Homework: Read about your fellow State Chapter Leaders & contribute to the packet & survey if you haven't:  https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1pZu2xFBAMFvqPI4d1iJb2-WTu6sAvNJqE2hDgU22RQE/edit?usp=sharing
Please watch Living Tiny Legally & be inspired by progress your fellow State Chapter Leaders have made in Rockledge (FL) and in Fresno & Ojai (CA)!
Survey results: to be shared before our September call, for your review.
A few key take-aways: 
Monthly meetings need agendas

Leaders should have small, tangible, easy-to-achieve homework assignments. Commend and learn from those who are able complete them

Transparency needed from National Leaders on use of membership dues

Interest in using the Slack app for messaging between leaders and an organized way to share and store information/resources
State Chapter Leaders needed for the following states (please let me know if you have recommendations): 
Alabama, Arizona, Arkansas, Connecticut, Delaware, Hawaii, Idaho, Illinois, Iowa, Kansas, Kentucky, Montana, Nebraska, Nevada, New Hampshire, North Dakota, Ohio, Oklahoma, Oregon, Pennsylvania, Rhode Island, South Carolina, South Dakota, Texas, Vermont, West Virginia, Wisconsin, Wyoming
State Chapter Leader updates:
See James Weaver’s (Washington) update in below email
Rene’ Hardee (Florida) had be appointed to the her local Planning Commission in Rockledge. Downside: she has to recuse herself from tiny house related topics.
Jess Radle (New Mexico) will be sharing local zoning changes for tiny houses on foundation in community developments, that he was key part of, as Check out his site, www.pineypods.com and the beautiful attached pic of one of his Piney Pods or contemporary urban dwellings.
Dan Fitzpatrick (California) will be presenting to Tahoe area county officials on tiny house zoning ordinances, from the success of Fresno’s tiny house on wheels as backyard cottage/2nd dwelling unit zoning ordinance
Dan and Alexis (me, National Coordinator), along with other advocates, will be meeting Ventura County officials to discuss potential for tiny house zoning, per Fresno’s success and Ojai, CA, anticipated success.
New Leaders:
NJ: Sharon Hurley, Building a Tiny Life
LA: Aimee Smallwood, Tiny House Depot
MI: Aaron Kipfmiller, Great Lakes Tiny Homes
Thank you!

Alexis

Alexis Stephens

National Coordinator, ATHA
Producer, Tiny House Expedition
info@tinyhouseexpedition.com
On Aug 22, 2016, at 10:55 AM, jamesrweaver@.net wrote:
Hello All,

 

  Thank you for the email and the invite to the regular roundtable discussions for the State Leaders.  I apologize that I have not been able to contribute to many of those discussions this summer.  In addition to my normal responsibilities, I also conduct white water raft guiding during the summer and the Sunday meeting times have all been pre-committed towards that endeavor.   

The latest update for Washington State is that tiny homes have been on the forefront of many community discussions for both revising City and County codes.   Here in Washington State, many jurisdictions are required to update their City or County Comprehensive Plans to meet state compliance.  These guiding Comprehensive Plan documents often include the goals and policies that direct the land use, zoning, housing, and community directives that outline the next 20 years of growth for a given community.   In many of these documents, many have been updated to include the description of Tiny Homes as a viable housing alternative in the goals and policies.   As these Comprehensive Plan documents are adopted over the remaining 2016 year, the first steps to changing the legislation for Tiny Houses has been accomplished. 

 

The next step scheduled for many jurisdictions in 2017 is creating and adopting specific zoning and building code that reference the updated Comprehensive Plan goals and policies relating to Tiny Houses.   Although this process is extremely slow, often years in the making, it illustrates that the change is occurring and the rules and regulations in Washington State are being reconsidered to move towards a environment where Tiny Houses will be a legal housing alternative.   I plan to keep the group updated over the fall and the ongoing changes that occurring for Tiny Houses, here in Washington State.  

 

Thank you again.

 

 

